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23rd Jan – 27th January 2023Chinese New Year, chopsticks, celebration, Gung hay fat choy!

Wonder words to use with your child:  



Gung Hay Fat Choy! Chinese New Year has been well and truly celebrated this week at pre-school with lots of children demonstrating a very keen interest in how others celebrate this festival of spring and welcoming in good luck.  We all began the week with a viewing of Cbeebies ‘Let’s Celebrate Chinese New Year’. These programmes are a fantastic way of introducing children to the different festivals that are celebrated in this country and around the world, always shared through the experiences of a young child.   Throughout the programme we talked about the similarities between how Chinese New Year is celebrated and how Christmas is celebrated. Many of the older children are beginning to understand that celebrations often involve feasts, family and friends coming together, decorating the house, music and visiting places that are special to us.  This concept is a really important one as it helps builds up their understanding that no matter where we come from or how we live our lives there are always similarities between us and things that we can bond over. 
Snack time on Thursday was lots of fun with noodle eating with chopsticks – very tricky and required lots of persistence and determination!
Other popular play & learning opportunities this week have included our Chinese Restaurant, making Chinese good luck red envelopes filled with pretend money (something that is given to children at Chinese New Year), lots of fun with friends in the rice tray with pompoms, tweezers and pots to encourage their fine motor skills and measuring out rice with the scales in the rock pool area. 

 Sounds and Letters/language focus:  The Flying Fish have been continuing with listening and identifying the ‘p’ and ‘s’ sound whilst playing cross the river and the shopping list game; where they have to put their hands on their heads when they hear a food that starts with those sounds 


The Starfish have been singing lots of songs about dragons and using their fingers to count how many dragons there are. They have been using instruments to wake up and calm dancing dragons,  using their self-control to make quiet and loud sounds at the right times – very tricky to do when you are little! 
[image: ] Out & About sessions: We managed a couple of Out & About sessions this week, one to our new allotment and one to the beach. The children have started planting radishes and peas, with lots of discussion on how the environment helps them to grow. On the beach the focus was on mark making in the sand, writing Chinese letters to wish each other good health and happiness, and singing the dragon song whilst performing the actions.

	Ideas to support your child at home:   
Your child may be keen to share the Cbeebies ‘Let’s celebrate Chinese New Year ‘ with you and talk about what we did at pre-school this week.  They all loved using chopsticks for snack, using them is a fantastic way of developing the muscles and co-ordination in their fingers which will ultimately help them gain better control over pens and other mark making tools.  It’s also great for building up persistence and determination - two attitudes which are essential for success in learning. 
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